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The Serene Lakes Property Ownersô Association Newsletter 
P.O. Box 669, Soda Springs, CA 95728   

Serene Lakes on the Internet:  http://www.slpoa.com  

 

 

 Serene Lakes Newsð 

  July 2018 
PRESIDENTôS MESSAGE  By Dennis Fisco  
 

Thanks to the more than forty SLPOA volunteers who participated in the 2018 Sand Fling.  Many hands made 
quick work of setting up Lot 1 and the various boat storage and docking areas.  There was lots to do for folks of 

all ages from 5 to 85 and it is a great way to mark the start of summer activities here at Serene Lakes.  
 

July 4th, 2018 has come and gone and what a week it was!  Thanks to all of the volunteers and participants who 

helped make this such an enjoyable holiday week in Serene Lakes.  From the Kidôs Club Day of Service, to the 
Float Decorating, to the SLPOA Parade, to the Chili Cook Off, to the first Sailboat Race of the year there was 

plenty of fun and action enjoyed by all!  
 

It is mind boggling to think that this was just the beginning of our fun summer activities.  Check out other parts 

of this Serene Lakes News for details about the Summer Trail Runs, the Ragnar Trail Run, Serene Lakes Days, 
Movie Nights at Lot 1, the Margie Powell Memorial Hike and of course our most popular event of the year ï the 

Cabin Tour followed closely by the Annual Membership Meeting.   
 

Your Board members have been busy helping to plan these many events so be sure to let them know your 

appreciation when you see them and come enjoy the Pot Luck with them on Lot 1 on July 21 st at 6:30 PM after 
the 4 PM  Board meeting.  It is a great way to meet your neighbors and enjoy some wond erful food and drinks.  

 
Maya Angelou said: ñIôve learned that you shouldnôt go through life with a catcherôs mitt on both 
hands.  You need to be able to throw something back.ò  As we prepare to transition through the summer 
and toward our Annual Meeting in September please consider ñthrowing something backò by volunteering with 

SLPOA.  Itôs a great way to play ball and to meet your neighbors! 

 
See you around Serene Lakes! 
 

 

  
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

SLPOA OFFICERS AND BOARD  

 

President:  Dennis Fisco, fisco@seagateprop.com   Other members: 

Vice President:  Diane Scanlon, dianescanlondesign@gmail.com  Cliff Busby, cliff@losgatosnv.com 
Treasurer:  John Loll, justonlyjohn@me.com   Walter Dahl, wdahl@DahlLaw.net 

Secretary:  Cathy Pearson, ewpcap@gmail.com   Roger Drosd, rdrosd@gmail.com 
        Bob McCormick, bmacc8@gmail.com 

           Jenyth Utchen, jjenyth@gmail.com 

Administrative Assistant:  Linda Cashion, adminassistant@slpoa.com 
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COMMUNITY EVENTS BULLETIN BOARD 

 July 14 ðSerene Lakes Sing Along, 7 PM, Lot 1, see below. 
 July 20 -21ðRagnar Trail Run at Royal Gorge, p. 4. 

 
July 21 ðSLPOA Board meeting, 4 PM, Water District office, Short Rd. followed by 6:30 potluck, Lot 1.  

 
July 28 , September 2 ðSummer Trail Runs, 7:45 AM, meet at Serene Rd. at Lot 1. 

 

July 27, 28, and 29 ðSerene Lakes Days --Friday night Volunteer Happy Hour, Lot 1, p. 14 
--Saturday: Serene Lakes Days events, Lot 1, p. 13-14. 

--Sunday, 4th Annual Ice Lakes Triathlon, second Sailboat Race, Lot 1 

 

August 4, August 1 1, August 25, September 1ðMovie nights on the beach, 7:30 PM. 

 
August 1 1 & 12ðSLPOA/Historical Society co-sponsored Marge Powell Memorial Hike, 10 AM, p. 15. 

--Heritage Trailðall Placer County museums open, including Donner Summit Historical Society. 

 
September 1ðCabin tour, 2 -5 PM.  Tickets are sold out, but we need volunteers for event . 

 -- SLPOA Family movie night, begins at dusk, Lot 1  
 

September 2ðMembership Meeting, 9:30 AM; Barbecue, 2 PM; Sailboat race 2 PM, all on Lot 1, p. 16. 

 

September 15 & 16 ðDonner Party Hike, visit donnerpartyhike.com., p. 11. 

 

Serene Lakes 
Sing Along 

 
Come on down to Lot 1 for 
an old fashioned sing-along 

on  

Saturday, July 14th 
starting at 7 pm . 

 
Bring your guitar, 

banjo, voice and join 
Diana Fredrich and 

friends 
for a family fun 

evening of song! 
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The Mayorôs Corner      By Ralph Suter 
 
Summer is finally here!  Daytime temperatures are in the low to mid -70s and the evenings drop to the 40s. Thanks to all the 
volunteers who turned out to clean up and restore Lot 1.   It looks beautiful.   Thank you, Ed Bubnis for all the work on the 
sprinklers and other things that needed repairing.   Be sure and check out the improvements. The horse shoe pits, bocce ball 
court, sandy volleyball area, covered gazebo, electrical outlets, picnic tables, improved drainage system and big boulders would 
not have happened without your yearly dues.    
 
Travelers from Serene Lakes include Linda Cashion and George Lamson who took a road trip to Canada.  Dave and Marsha Lose 
explored Vietnam and Cambodia.  Jen, Mike, Ella and Saxon relaxed in Greece.   Adrian and Elizabeth Mopas visited the 
Philippines.  Carol Raisbeck and Gordon Steindorf toured the Baltic Capitols.  Laurel Tuggey surfed in Mexico.  
  
Rumor has it that Sugar Bowlôs Lake Mary will be offering dinners again this summer on the last two weekends in July and the 
first weekend in August.  The Alpine Skills Institute is also operating a beer garden, open on weekends from 11 to 6.   The Little 
Truckee Creamery down by Donner Lake has wonderful homemade ice cream, and on Mondays and Fridays tacos are available.  
Old Highway 40 Bar and Grill at Donner Ski Ranch is open daily from 11am until 9 pm and has added breakfasts on Fridays, 
Saturdays, and Sundays from 8am until noon.  Be sure and try Scottôs wonderful Eggs Benedict.  We heard that Sierra Mountain 
Pizza in Kingvale ran into some permitting problems, but are hoping to open in August. In the meantime, you can always get a 
take and bake pizza from the Soda Springs Store.  Our very own Snack Shack at the beach is scheduled to open Saturday, June 
30th and will be open weekends and holidays through Labor Day. 
 
In case you missed the Grand Opening of the Nancy O Glass and Gallery in Soda Springs, stop by and check it out Thursdays 
through Saturdays from 11 am to 4 pm.   She features local artists and also offers an array of classes.  
 
Looking forward to seeing everyone at Serene Lakes Days festivities.  Till next time.  Let me know your newsðRalph Suter,  
(530)426-3855 or Ralphbrenda@att.net.    

 

mailto:Ralphbrenda@att.net
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Ragnar Relay Returns July 20 -21  By Ann Reisenauer  
 
The Ragnar Relay on July 20-21 will be the largest event held on the summit this summer.  
 
The raceôs format will be similar to last year. Most runners will arrive Thursday July 19 and park in the 
Soda Springs Ski Area lots.  The runners and their gear will be shuttled to the tent village at Summit 
Station where they will camp Thursday and Friday nights.   
 
The 24-hour trail relay begins Friday morning and ends Saturday afternoon.  About 2,500 runners will 
compete this year. Only one member of a team runs at a time and the runners are spread out over 3 
courses on Royal Gorge trails. You can still use the trails, but youôll see a lot of runners. Please be 
considerate.  
 
Traffic advisory:   For the past 2 years, there has been bumper-to-bumper traffic on Soda Springs Road 
on Thursday afternoon. To ease the congestion this year, Ragnar has developed a new, improved 
parking plan ï letôs hope it works.  John Svahn of the Truckee Donner Land Trust says this will be their 
last chance to get the parking and traffic right.   
 
NO PARKING ZONE:   To keep the roads open for emergency vehicles, avoid parking along Pahatsi and 
Hillside Roads near Summit Station.  
 
For more information about the race, see https://www.runragnar.com/event -detail/trail/tahoe_ca  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

CABIN TOUR UPDATE  
¶ Cabin tour tickets sold out within the first weekend of sales.   
¶ We need about 20 more volunteers ðplease see signup option on SLPOA website.  

 
 
 

https://www.runragnar.com/event-detail/trail/tahoe_ca
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May, July, August Newsletter Editor:  
Kathy Neuburger, istahap@jps.net 
640 Cinnabar Ct. 
Roseville, CA 95678 
     
 
 
 
   

mailto:istahap@jps.net
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Royal Gorge Trails     By Ann Reisenauer  

The Truckee Donner Land Trust has completed most of the trail construction around Serene Lakes 
and is shifting its efforts to trail maintenance. This summer they are planning to install 24 directional 
signs on the trails and to update the Royal Gorge trail maps on their web site.  To find the maps, go 
to tdlandtrust.org, click on the ñPlan your Visitò tab at the upper right, then scroll down to ñRoyal 
Gorge.ò 

Recommended hike: For spectacular views, hike the new section of the Point Mariah trail. It climbs 
from the Sterlingôs Canyon trail to the ridge where it winds through hoodoos and other 
volcanic formations before rejoining the trail to Point Mariah.  

Memorial Overland Emigrant Trail    

Placer County is working with TDLT and the Forest Service to construct a section of the Memorial 
Overland Emigrant Trail through Royal Gorge this summer. The three-mile section west of Soda 
Springs Road and parallel to Pahatsi Road is shovel-ready; construction may start as early as August.  
When completed, the Overland Emigrant Trail will follow the original wagon route from Donner State 
Memorial Park to Kingvale.  
 
The long-range plan is to connect the Royal Gorge trail network with Sugar Bowl trails, the Memorial 
Overland Emigrant Trail and the Pacific Crest Trail.  

Trailheads:  There are Sani-Huts at the Hoelter-Hall and Summit Station trailheads again this 
summer thanks to SLPOA and TDLT. Moreover, TDLT is looking into the feasibility of building 
permanent pit toilets.  

Forestry:  TDLT plans to do some hand thinning in 
the thickets below Serene Lakes dam. They did not 
receive the state grant to do the thinning project in 
the Bogus Basin/Overload area.   
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CELEBRATING INDEPENDENCE DAY SLPOA STYLE 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

All 4th of July Photos by Peg Bettcher 


